
 

 

 
 

 

EMS Information Bulletin 2024-05 
 

DATE:  April 19, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: ESO Granted Extension For Transmission of NEMSIS v3.5 Data 
 
TO: Pennsylvania EMS Agencies 
 ESO 
 Regional EMS Councils 
   
FROM: Anthony L Martin, Director 
 Bureau of Emergency Medical Services 
 PA Department of Health 
 (717)787-8740  
  

The Department of Health, Bureau of EMS (Bureau) has approved an extension for the 
deadline of submitting NEMSIS v3.5 data to ePCR vendor, ESO. 

 
The approved extension is as follows: 

 
June 1, 2024 – transition date for all emergency only EMS agencies 
(dispatched by PSAPs) 

 
August 1, 2024 – transition date for all agencies with non-emergency transports 
(not dispatched by PSAPs) 

 
There will no penalties to the agencies who are customers of ESO for the delay of 
transmitting NEMSIS v3.5 data.  
 
Agencies are to work directly with ESO to complete the transition requirements.  
 
Please contact Lori Driscoll at lodriscoll@pa.gov, if you have any questions regarding the 
extension.  
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